
SHIRE NOTES

Road Name Changes
Landgate has advised that by Ministerial Order, the road name Dunne Road has been
changed to Dunn Road – correcting the spelling error which appears to have occurred some
years ago. The Road is named after the Dunn family which farmed in the area back in the
1950s.

The road name Old Yorkrakine Road has also changed to Russell Street – after the Russell
family which contributed much to our town over many years. This section of road was
renamed when the Yorkrakine Road was realigned when the road house was constructed.

Housing
The Shire of Tammin is seeking a house to rent in town. The new Community Development
Officer requires accommodation. If you can help, I would love to hear from you.

60 Anniversary Celebrations
Council has resolved to cancel the proposed celebration of the 60th anniversary of the
formation of the Shire of Tammin (Tammin Roads Board) , planned for August 2008. Council
considered that it would detract from Yorkrakine celebrating it’s Centenary – and has resolved
to support that community event instead.

Mick Oliver, Chief Executive Officer


